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Indoor Air Forum Quality Meeting


Monday, May 21, 2007, 2 p.m. 
Room 2507: Modernization Program Office Conference Room
Attendees:

Modernization Program Office: Gay Bindocci, Jeremy Lawson
Facilities Management Division: Ian Rosenblum

Building Occupants: Greg Rabida, Jan Elmore, Terry 
Points of Discussion:
· An attendee smelled something that resembled All Spice in the 6400 corridor. This occurred once and did not repeat. 

· Attendees questioned the value of SaLUT air quality reports as many boxes in the charts were filled with N/A. Occupants wanted to know what this meant exactly, and whether or not they were providing adequate information 
· Attendees requested that painting be moved off hours to the night shift in order to prevent odor problems throughout the building.

· Ms. Bindocci noted that a new, water-based duct sealer was approved for use in place of an oil-based sealer.
· Excessive amounts of refuse are being stored in the garage and are roped off. Attendees questioned whether more of this trash could be removed from the premises faster. 

Action Items: 
1. Contact GSA IH James Hodges regarding questions about SaLUT air quality reports. 

2. Discuss with contractor possible acceleration of removal of refuse from the garage area. 
